Thank you Chair and Members for providing us this forum to voice our concerns and opinions.

My name is Richard Fedele. I am providing this written deputation as a concerned York Region and Canadian Citizen. I feel that we are at a crossroad for the future of our country and wish to implore York region to become a lighthouse of uncompromised and steadfast resolution, standing for our freedoms. We have passed the point of overstepped political interference into the sovereign rights of Canadians and it is time to stop the encroachment.

I don't want to waste your time talking about covid, because we know it poses no health threat with a 99.97% survival rate. Nor do I want to waste your time with masking or social distancing, because we know that it does absolutely nothing to stop any virus, or bacteria from passing its barrier. I will not talk about closing small stores and destroying millions of lives to make room for large conglomerates owned by the oligarchs creating this social hysteria.

I am here to talk about the citizens of York region and you, the elected members of our government.

Two weeks after March 13, 2020 should have marked the end of a pandemic, if it was a real one. Citizens have complied, capitulated and given up our guaranteed freedoms, not just from our own bill or rights and freedoms, but from those guaranteed to us by international agreements made after WW2, when we understood how dangerous communism was and how evil and cold the promoters of it can be. Most importantly however, are the inalienable rights granted to us by GOD that are being taken away.

Because of the propaganda driven into fearful citizens, lies continue to be repeated into the consciousness of unsuspecting families.

Those that do their research have hardened themselves to resist the communist encroachment into Canadian society. We have begun fighting amongst ourselves. Brother against Brother, Mothers against daughters and citizens against their elected officials.

It has gone on for too long. From what I suspect is great fear of an unjust and tyrannical government, many forget the lessons of Germany in WW2, Venezuela more recently or the continued Tyrannical Communist state in China that executes Christians, Uighurs and many other minority spiritual groups to silence their concerns for the future of mankind.

All countries attempting to control and convert a population into a communist state have followed the exact same script that we are seeing today in Canada. For some reason, our elected leaders in the Federal and Provincial governments have criminally signed us up for this change that Trudeau has affectionately referred to as the WEF great reset and UN agenda 2030.

All of you, our elected officials in the region of York, have remained silent, with the exception of one brave hero elected by us. You all know who he is. I understand that you are merely following orders. Those words have been uttered by more than half of the war criminals interviewed at the Nuremberg trials for WW2. They said that they didn't believe it could have gone that far. Once the tyranny began, they said it was too late and that following orders was the only way to save them and their families. That is, until they didn't do something correctly; then many of their families were executed – and they couldn't do anything about it.

I am here to tell you, our elected officials, that if you don't reject this tyranny passed down by the Doug Ford and Justin Trudeau governments, your families will also suffer the inevitable fate being prepared

for us by the Oligarchs, Bankers and Pharmaceuticals that want to sterilize us with gene therapy, not a vaccine.
Thank you for your time and consideration.